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GLEN ROCK BOROUGH 
Special Public Meeting 

March 16, 2011 
 

Present:  Council Members:  Lucy Cadwallader    
       Warren Cadwallader 
       Ken Krebs 
       Richard Shiles 
       Kathy Wells 
       Doug Young 
   Engineer:   David Lipinski 
   Secretary:   Ann Merrick 
    
 
The Special Public meeting was Called to Order at 6:33P.M. by Council President  
R. Shiles.  The purpose of this meeting was to discuss the Community Conservation 
Partnership Program, C2P2 Grant Application, and proposed scope of work, site plan, costs 
and process.  There were no members of the public in attendance.   
 
Borough Engineer, D. Lipinski provided a colored copy of an aerial view of the park.  He 
discussed placement of two handicapped parking spaces near the main pavilion and 
development of an ADA Accessible path to new playground equipment.  Granular material 
or porous stones are possible surfaces for the path.  Council discussed using rubber or 
mulch as the surface of the path.  Using either type of these surfaces would then require 
placement of a border to contain these materials to the pathway.  Also these materials must 
be “fluffed” at least once a year, so there would be additional maintenance requirements.  
He then suggested using any extra funds for new ADA Playground equipment.  Council 
discussed the possibility of developing a walking trail but decided they would have to wait 
until more funds were available.  The length of the path is approximately one hundred, fifty 
feet, from the parking lot to the playground equipment.   
 
President R. Shiles adjourned the meeting at 6:50 P. M 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
 
Ann E. Merrick 
Secretary/Treasurer 


